
Ambiguities remain as USDA and FDA set to draw up new GMO labeling law

Congress has effectively preempted the states from imposing different labeling requirements for GE foods
than what the USDA eventually requires, but it has left the states wide discretion to impose additional
state remedies for violations of these new federal labeling requirements. Thus, there remains a distinct
possibility that non-conforming GE food manufacturers will face different levels and kinds of liability across
the 50 states if they fail to properly label their GE foods, even though those labeling requirements will be
nationally uniform.

In addition, states retain considerable latitude regarding whether and how stringently they wish to police
GE food manufacturers who choose label their products “organic.” However, what will happen with
“natural” labeling is unclear as this article goes to press, including the basic issue of whether states will
have any role whatsoever in policing the use of “natural” in connection with GE foods.

Given the long history of relative legal peace between the FDA’s and USDA’s food labeling authorities and
GE product authorities, … the two agencies optimally should work out an agreement before the USDA’s
new regulations go into effect regarding how they will blend their labeling authorities regarding GE foods.

By working together immediately, the USDA and FDA can foreclose much of the confusion and
controversy that might otherwise arise under the new Act, perhaps finally bringing the GE food labeling
controversy in the United States to a legal conclusion.
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